HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 2nd May 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Peter Mander; Kat Love; Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; Stuart Turner; Pauline Whitney; James Shuttleworth; Jennifer Wedgewood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Steve Wyatt (Asst. Clerk); District Councillor Jean Monks; Mrs Pat Hill (to hear about the Post Office proposal); Mr Ian Weeks (part).


	001/17
	
	Cllr. Peter Mander was elected Chair and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

	002/17
	
	Cllr. Jane Marsden was elected Vice Chair and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

	003/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from: Cllrs. Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; Bill Gordon; County Councillor Judith Twigg; PCSO Anthony Boswell and Clerk Mrs. Allyson Jones.

	004/17
	
	Variation in the order of business – it was agreed that item 19.2 Defibrillator would be brought forward to when Mr. Ian Weeks arrived and also item 19.3 to discuss the Post Office relocation.

	005/17
	
	Declaration of Interests: Cllr Wedgwood declared an interest in the reimbursement of expenses.

	006/17
	
	Public Participation: Mrs Pat Hill attended to hear the views of the Parish Council on the proposal to relocate the Post Office.

	006/17
	.1
	19.2 – Mr. Ian Weeks, handed round a diagram showing the defibrillator location proposal; an estimate of costs was also circulated; Mr Weeks explained the power take off from street lighting; all this information had previously been passed to the HPC. The meeting agreed that the Parish Council should be invoiced to make payment of £662.01 + VAT. Cllr Olle suggested that PDNPA should be contacted out of courtesy. Mr Weeks agreed to do this before progressing further. Cllr Turner asked about training to use the device - this will be arranged and is expected to be popular as 40 people had attended in the past.

	006/17
	.2
	19.3 - Cllr Mander briefed the meeting on the information that has been received re the Post Office relocation; the proposal is that the Post Office would be available 7 days a week with extended hours and within the SPAR convenience store; The HPC were in support of the proposal as great inconvenience had been caused to villagers since the Post Office closure in November 2016.

	006/17
	.3
	Cllr Monks reported that - Local Project Fund, whereby each councillor gets £1000 pa to spend on projects in their community is being reduced to £900 pa. Hathersage & Eyam are fortunate to have two councillors, hence two allowances. Up to now, Councillors been able to carry funds forward from one financial year to the next. After this year, that won't be allowed. Hathersage had done well recently receiving £1000 towards landscaping for H 4 H, £1000 towards repairs to the organ at St Michael & All Saints Church and £500 towards Aquahealth at the pool.
DDDC will be looking for help in the general election for counting if anyone can help out. Details can be found on the DDDC website; Hathersage Car Park – resident’s parking spaces are being reviewed but should only be used for private vehicles. The terms of use are to be reviewed. Registered business use is valid until the registration expires or the business ceases to exist.

	007/17
	
	Under the Local Government Act 2000 the members of the council present confirmed that there was no change to their Declarations of Pecuniary Interests as previously declared.

	008/17
	
	The membership of Councillors of committees and external groups were reviewed and the list updated. The updated list will be circulated to all members.

	009/17
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 4th April 2017 had been circulated and were received and approved and signed by the meeting Chair.
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	010/17
	
	Finance

	010/17
	.1
	The Statement of Accounts had been circulated for review.

	010/17
	.2
	Accounts for payment as previously circulated. A further payment to Poly Solar for next month is being reviewed before payment is made.

	010/17
	.3
	Councillors Wedgewood and Love were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 6th June 2017. Start time of 6.45 pm. The Clerk will send a reminder.

	010/17
	.4
	Came & Company Insurance Cover – the newsletter had been circulated; RFO asked about the dangerous trees article; Cllr Wedgewood is to check with Jonathan Slater to see if the tree on the playing field is on his list or will speak to someone else to take on a regular inspection ; there is a need to report that any dangerous trees have been checked and are all ok; Cllr Turner asked if a plan existed showing HPC owned land so that trees can be marked - RFO has a schedule and trees are marked up; there is also a piece in the newsletter about defibrillators and we should ensure that our provision is in line with this.

	010/17
	.5
	The Governance Statement – RFO asked if the 9 questions had been considered by all and is everyone happy they can answer ‘yes’? This was confirmed.

	010/17
	.6
	Approval of the Accounting Statements – these had been circulated. There were no questions.

	010/17
	.7
	Compliance with Governance and Accountability for Smaller Authorities in England – this had been circulated. The RFO confirmed that HPC were in full compliance except that the internal audit is once a year and not on-going and a review of bank reconciliations is only carried out by RFO.

	010/17
	.8
	The RFO asked if the paper circulated showing how HPC money should be split across accounts to secure the funds against banking institution failure was satisfactory?  – This was agreed by the meeting.

	010/17
	.9
	Swimming Pool Season Ticket Sales – it was reported that sales were down this year by 43 across all categories.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	011/17
	
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 11th April 2017 had been circulated and were received. Cllr Mander reported – the pool seems very busy; the solarium floor still seems slippery; the disabled lift installation is on hold pending Hurst’s Administrators advice; the solar panels are running at 12kw output, 5kw on a cloudy day; the steel work team have not yet been paid and are not issuing a certificate until they are; Ponds Forge water polo team are using the pool when events in Sheffield prevent using the pool there.

	
	
	Recreation Committee

	012/17
	
	Minutes of the meeting of 18th April and note matters arising – the minutes were received. Cllr Marsden reported – an automatic curfew on flood light use is being looked into; rotovating of the play bark and topping up was in hand; netball court lines are being costed for the MUGA (the enquiry was from an adult on behalf of teenage daughters);

	
	
	Planning Committee.  

	013/17
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 11th April and the minutes had been posted on the website. The minutes were received. Please see the minutes for full details.

	013/17
	.2
	It was reported that the planning permission for the use of Bank House as a restaurant had been refused by PDNPA Planning.

	
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	014/17
	.1
	H4H update was given by Cllr Mander; with the failure of Hurst’s, no money has been exposed to risk; the H4H contract had not been signed by HPC; 2 holes had been dug when the work stopped;  the fencing contract has been taken on by HPC to ensure safety at a cost of £112 per month; the HPC agent has been asked to get in touch with Hurst’s Administrator due to the work being financed by a Public Works Board Loan with a reply being requested for within 10 days; any new contract is unlikely to be as competitive as Hurst’s was; costs may have to be cut; 
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	Cllr. Love asked if any temporary toilets are to be provided – no due to unknown costs and expected higher costs to complete the whole project; it was thought that maybe the village businesses should be informed of the current situation; HPC to wait for the response based on our Agents question to the Administrators then the Clerk is to write a letter to local businesses explaining the current situation.

	014/17
	.2
	To approve HPC to pay for Heras compound fencing hire to ensure security of site – agreed. Our Insurers are aware but we need to ensure that the area is kept secured.

	015/17
	
	Transport Committee – nothing to report other than Isobel Mulligan will be pursued for an update by the Assistant Clerk.

	016/17
	
	Website Group – nothing to report. 

	017/17
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report other than any new applicants should be advised that a ‘small garden’ is not permitted.

	
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	018/17
	.1
	DALC Circulars to 006 had been circulated.

	018/17
	.2
	Hope Valley Community First Responder Scheme – before a decision can be made on this donation the meeting requested further information about the First Responder service in the village as a recent incident would suggest that we have no First Responder.

	018/17
	.3
	Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Centre – The organisation had replied to the Clerk that there was no-one in the village currently benefitting from this. HPC will not make a donation this year.

	018/17
	.4
	Request for donation from Luncheon Club – a donation of £300 was agreed to be paid under Section 137. Proposed by Cllr. Marsden, Seconded by Cllr. Shuttleworth.

	018/17
	.5
	Village of the Year – due to the state of the works around the H4H it was agreed not to get involved with this this year.

	018/17
	.6
	The purchase of Arnold-Baker On Local Council Administration Edition 10 for £60 was approved.

	018/17
	.7
	The attendance of the Assistant Clerk at a DALC Training Session Community Planning – neighbourhood plans, Village Plans at £40 was approved.

	
	
	Village Matters

	019/17
	.1
	Footpath Report 51 – Footpath 1 - a falling wall needs to be repaired by the landowner; Footpath 3 - was reported to be in an improved condition after some repair work.

	019/17
	.2
	Stanage Forum Heritage Lottery Fund Bid – Cllr Marsden would like HPC to support this bid, she stated this is not financial support. The project is to record information about the area that is of historical interest. This was agreed. Proposed by Cllr. Mander, Seconded by Cllr. Turner.

	
	
	Memorial Hall

	020/17
	.1
	The Stanage Hall has been returned from use by Derbyshire County Council with £5k to refurbish it. It was thought that when refurbished this hall would be a better venue for HPC meetings.

	
	.2
	A new cleaner has started this week.

	021/17
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 6th June 2017 in the Main Hall. 

	022/17
	
	Items noted for the June HPC agenda – none.


	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.15 pm.
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